
Monday, February 5th   Post Executive Committee 

No County Meeting in February 

Monday, February 12th   Post General Meeting 

Tuesday, February 13th  BINGO 

Tuesday, February 13th  Sons of  the American Legion 

Wednesday, February 14th  Saint Valentine's Day  

Saturday, February 17th  Post Bowling sponsored by SAL 

Monday, February 19th   Military Historians 

Winners of this months Post Calendar Raffle were: 

 

$50 – Jim Proefrock 

$30 – Gary Fatla 

$25 – Bill Vorac 

$20 – Les Williams 

$15 – Carol Wendtlandt 

$10 – David Viesselmann 



Chaplain Claude Taylor reported that 
Art Albers expressed his thanks for the 
holiday gift card.  

Membership: Ken Kasprzak reported 

membership[ at 251.  Ken will make per-
sonal calls to the 14 unpaid. 

Sergeant-at-Arm: Mike Knoppa/Nick 
Schanen reported that there were no    
funerals for the month of December.    

Mike Knoppa reported that there was a 

downturn in blood drive participation 
this year. 

Americanism: Ken Kasprzak and Lee 
Wiskirchen had held an orientation 
meeting at the Grafton High School for 
the American Legion’s Badger State pro-

gram. The were very pleased to have 30 

Junior students in attendance. Boys 
from last years program were there to 
help out. 

Vegas Night: Butch Paegelow reported 
Las Vegas Night “40” is still on the 

schedule for April 6th, 2024.  So, keep it 
on the your schedule. This once a year 
post fundraiser will require considerable 
help from our members. Butch will let 
the membership know what help is need-
ed at each Post meeting. This also in-

cludes selling your allotment of sweep-
stakes tickets.  

Vegas Night supports a considerable por-
tion of our yearly budget including our 
Post maintenance which is a considera-
ble sum.  Not to be redundant, but the 

Post’s success in the community and our 
yearly donations  are heavily reliant on 
the proceeds from the Las Vegas Night 
event. 

Scouts: Steve Shock reported the scouts  
are prepping for the stay at Bear-Paw 

Camp along with other high-adventure 
outings.  Post member, Chris Lundberg 
is now our new scouting chairperson.  

Bingo: Jim Arentz reported that the Bin-
go night for January had to be cancelled 
due to big snow storm we had. 

Oratorical: Lee Wiskirchen reported  

Alani Walls turned in a fine performance 
at the County level contest. She tied for 
1st place with a young man from Port 
Washington, but eventually placed 2nd as 
a result of a tie breaker. 

Recommendations: The Post member-

ship dues will be raised $5 yearly to off-
set the same rise in National dues. Post 
membership dues will be $40 effective on 
July 1st. 

New Business: Guest, Rea, Auxiliary 
President, presented the Post with a 

check for $400 for their part in the new 
water heater installed. She also noted the 
Auxiliary is collecting  both food and 
supplies until February for needy Ozau-
kee County residents.  

Good of the Legion: We were happy to 

see Post member, Mark Berend, return-
ing to  attendance at our meetings fol-
lowing a lengthy hiatus.   
Youth in Government Day is an Ameri-
can Legion program designed to provide 
high school students with firsthand 

knowledge of how county  government 
plays an important role in their lives 
and provides an opportunity for students 
to actively engage in the    legislative pro-
cess. The goal of the program is to devel-
op an awareness of how the county func-

tions and assist students in becoming 
well informed and active citizens in their 

communities. The annual Youth in Gov-
ernment Day is scheduled for March 
20th, beginning at the old court house. 
After lunch the students will be taken to 

the Justice Center to tour the jail and 
take part in a mock trail. 

Legionnaires are encouraged to attend 
and help chaperon the students.  



 

 

 
 

Our 4Oth annual LAS VEGAS NIGHT will be held on Saturday April 6,2024 at the Rose 

Harms Post 355. Help is always needed to help make this a successful night.  

Contact Steve Shock at 262-377-3728 if you can help dealing Blackjack.  

Contact Bill Klein at 414-550-5835 if you can help with the roulette wheel or craps table.  

Contact Brent Kozak at 262-623-4098 if you can help sell 50/50 raffle tickets. 

Las Vegas sweepstakes were mailed to members last month. Please consider purchasing 

yourself or to family and friends. Tickets sales are a big part of the profits for that evening. 

Please do not discard tickets, return them to the Post. They can be mailed back or placed in 

the mail slot at the front of the building. If you are in need of more tickets stop by the Post 

in the morning or call the Post at 262-377-8887 and we will get you more tickets. 

If you have any questions or are available to help call Butch Paegelow at 262-377-9596.  

Thank you for your support. 

WI Troop & Family Support 

The American Legion, Department of Wisconsin’s Troop and Family Support fund is open to all Vet-

erans. This is a restricted fund supported by donations from both our members and the general pub-

lic. Every penny donated to the fund is used to support Wisconsin veterans and their families who 

have been discharged “Under Honorable Conditions” or higher.  

Temporary Financial Assistance 

Since its establishment in 1925, The American Legion Temporary Financial Assistance (TFA) pro-

gram has awarded cash grants to minor children of current active duty or American Legion mem-

bers. These grants help families in need meet the cost of shelter, food, utilities and health expenses, 

thereby keeping the child or children in a more stable environment.  

For more information and/or applications go to;  wilegion.org/veterans-in-need 

Terrence Sund Memorial Fund 

The Terrence Sund Memorial Fund is used to identify unclaimed cremated remains of Wisconsin 

Soldiers and give them a proper burial.  

Terrence Sund died in Vietnam in 1967 at 20 years old. His remains 

were at WI Memorial Park Cemetery in Brookfield for 40 years.   

This fund was developed to give him a proper burial and continues to 

identify others who suffered the same fate. 



Membership:  As of our January meeting, our current roster is at 87 members with 
several unpaid.  Dues are $25 and should be payed as soon as possible.  If you haven’t 
paid your dues, please make Paul’s job easier and mail your check ASAP.  Your check, 
payable to “Sons of the American Legion”, can be mailed to Paul Turowski, 1478 N Green 
Bay Rd, Grafton, WI 53024. Questions regarding membership should be directed to Paul 
Turowski @ 262-389-4645.  

SAL Clothing:  Silk Screen Specialists in Grafton is the place to go for all of our SAL clothing.  
Their address is 1231 11th Ave.  Brian has order forms which you can fill out and drop off at Silk 
Screen.  We also now have the option of buying a long sleeve shirt with the SAL logo.  T-shirts are 
available for $15.  SAL baseball caps are also available for $15.  Questions regarding clothing should 
be directed to Brian Hadler @ 262-894-7465.  

Veterans Assistance & Services:  Now that winter is upon us, keep in mind that our Grafton SAL 
will be offering short-term assistance to members of the Grafton Legion Post 355 who need tempo-
rary help with snow removal.  If you know anyone that needs assistance, they can contact Ryan Rieck 
at:  SAL.VAS.RYANRIECK@GMAIL.COM    

Legion bowling:  The event is scheduled for Saturday, February 17 th at Circle B Recreation in    
Cedarburg.  Registration will be at 10:00 am and bowling will start at 11:00 am.  Look for a 50/50 
raffle and a general raffle.  The registration form has been emailed to everyone.  The event is open 
to the public so please spread the word.   

SAL Gun Raffle:  Tickets for the gun raffle are selling fast!  As of the January meeting, a total of 
65 tickets and money have been turned in.  Tickets are available from Dan McKelvey by calling him 
at 262-689-5112 or by email at GraftonSALGunRaffle@gmail.com.  Tickets will also be available from 
Corey at Grafton Mobil.  Keep in mind that we will be selling a maximum of 200 tickets at $20 each.  
The drawing will be held at the Grafton Legion Las Vegas Night on April 6th.  We’ll need everyone’s 
help to sell the tickets.  Please contact Dan McKelvey if you have any questions regarding the raffle 
or if you need tickets.  

Veteran’s Day Dinner/Legion Birthday Dinner:  Our SAL and the Auxiliary are going to be taking 
over these events going forward so we are in need of a chairman to organize these events along with 
a representative from the Auxiliary.  If you’re interested, please contact our commander, Dick Rieck. 

Legion kitchen remodel:  Still waiting on the bids to come in from the contractors.  

Social Media Coordinator:  Are you tech savvy?  Do you use Facebook?  If you answered yes to 
these questions, you may be the perfect candidate for this position.  The primary responsibilities of 
this position involve keeping our Facebook page up-to-date by posting upcoming events.  Very easy 
job for the right person!  If you’re interested, please contact our commander, Dick Rieck, at 
rieck3@gmail.com.   

Bartending help needed: The Legion needs occasional bartending help at some of their weekend 
events/parties.  If you could donate a few hours it would be greatly appreciated.  A bartending li-
cense is not needed. Please contact Al Richards if you’re interested.  His email address is:  al-
beer1946@gmail.com  

Legion Post meeting dinner:  Volunteers are needed to serve the Post meeting dinner on the 2nd 
Monday of each month.  Meetings start at 7:00pm and dinner is at about 7:45pm.   
February – Corey & Ricky Burton 
March – Legion 
April – Gary 
May – Dick R & Dan M 

Do you have something that you want in the next SAL newsletter? 
Contact Dan McKelvey at dmckelvey2038@gmail.com 

Next SAL Meeting: 2/13/2023 @ 6:30pm  
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